
 

 
                                                                                         ‘A Safe Branch from which to Soar’ 

 

Shap CE Primary School - School Council Minutes 

Date: Monday 22nd May 2023 

Present: LN, LG, BM, CL, TH, ES, WW, HJ 

Apologies: MH 

Agenda: 

1. School Lunches 

2. Pass Down days – including swimwear 

 

1. We met to discuss how the school lunches have been going since we left Orion and Teresa, created our own 

new school menu.  

We have displayed sheets in each classroom, for children to record what they like, dislike and what might 

encourage packed lunches to become school dinners. We looked at these together as well as sharing our 

opinions on the new lunches. CL-like the meat pie because it has loads of meat in and the pastry is tasty and 

all around it. LG – Jacket potatoes because the potato on the inside is really creamy. HJ – Sausages because 

they are really hot. HN – sausages because they taste very nice. MH – the sausage gives you a bit of a kick, it 

isn’t spicy but it has a little bit of a spicy flavour. BM – really liked the fish pie, because there is a lot of fish in 

it, not just mash. CL – fish pie because I like how it is two layers, a fish layer and a mash layer. MH – pizza, it 

is more like a proper pizza, not as much dough. LG – fruit infused water, it changes the colour of the water 

and tastes lovely. The mixed berry is my favourite. BM - Like how packed lunches can have the water as well.  

All agreed the lunches were much better and tastier than before. HN said they are fantastic.  

This is what we disliked: HN – cottage pie because, I don’t like the inside. MH – one flavour of water that a 

lot of us didn’t like – pear and mint. LG – not a fan of the smell of fish pie. This puts some children off.  

 

Action – TH to type up what the other children in school have said and we will then give it to Teresa so she 

can see what is working well and what isn’t.  

 

2. Today was the first day of our pass down week. There have been a lot of donations for clothing. The clothes 

were put out in boxes of items, e.g. jumpers, trousers. MH – thinks the clothes should be put in sizes so it is 

easier for parents to see and get what they need for their children, as they just need to look in the box for 

that size. WW – sizes instead of items. Already some items have been taken which is good. As of yet, only a 

small donation for what has been taken.  

Action – Before tomorrow, change the uniform in to sizes rather than items. VC to ask KC if school council 

can do this today during worship time. VC to put another post on Facebook to remind parents about the 

Pass Down Week before and after school and also to remind people to leave a donation for what they 

take.   

Next meeting:  


